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(June 1, 2008)
Mr. Álvaro Uribe Vélez, President of the Republic of Colombia;
Mr. Frank Pearl, High Counselor for the Social and Economic Reintegration of Armed Individuals and Groups;
Mr. Pedro Julio Uribe, General Manager of Microsoft for Colombia;
Ladies and gentlemen,
Activities such as those of the “Mi Llave” Initiative reflect exactly the spirit and intention of the OAS as it works with the Government of Colombia to restore and strengthen peace in this country.  I consider the signature of this alliance for increasing activities under this Initiative a very important event, and we wanted it to take place during the thirty-eighth regular session of our General Assembly.

In particular I thank President Álvaro Uribe for attending this ceremony. His presence is one more expression of his meaningful efforts to achieve the peace Colombia so very much needs and, above all, the reconciliation, productive rehabilitation, and social reintegration of those who sometimes chose the path of arms in pursuing their political ideals and have returned to the path provided by democratic institutions for that same purpose.

The entire American Hemisphere–I venture to say the entire world–is with the Government and people of Colombia in this effort. We are all aware of the urgent need to end Colombia’s internal conflagration.  No such situation of such long standing can fail to affect the internal health of a nation or its relations with the international community. 

And we are all aware that permanent, lasting peace among citizens, and among brothers and sisters, can never be achieved through force of arms.  It depends upon the capacity for dialogue and, above all, on the application of formulas that allow those who were at odds yesterday to coexist peacefully once again, with dignity, and with the guarantee of all the conditions that will allow them to participate actively in their communities, in all areas of social affairs.

With initiatives like “Mi Llave,” the OAS seeks to contribute to this effort. At the request of the Government of Colombia, we have been active in monitoring the demobilization and disarmament processes.  But we also want to be active in supporting social reintegration and reconciliation.

With the alliance we conclude today, the “Mi llave” Program, already being conducted in Colombia, could spread geographically throughout the territory.  It will facilitate the generation of productive opportunities for displaced persons and those affected by the armed conflict.  We sincerely hope that the skills they acquire and develop through this program will afford them increased access to education and employment. 

I should say that this program could not even have begun without the cooperation of Microsoft, a company that is an example of corporate social responsibility. Also I want to thank the Office of the High Counselor for Social Reintegration, without whose support we could not continue to expand this program. Our combined efforts, I believe, are also an example of the great results that can be achieved when the public and private sectors join in the purpose of benefiting civil society–a purpose that is evident in this case. 
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